
FACULTY 
BULLETIN 

CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY 

VOL. XLIV 

TOMORROWIS HONORS DAY! 

April 24, 1968 , No. 32 

TCU/Fort
Worth Week is well underway. Since its official opening 

Ceremony and the magnificent TCU Symphony program with Pianist Lili 
Kraus last Sunday, a number of fine events have taken place. 

Several are scheduled for later today (Wed.). This evening at 6 p.m. 
Dr. Harry D. Gideonse, Chancellor of the New School for Social Research 
in New York City, will speak on "The Knowledge Explosion and Our Future" 

0 invited guests of the Evening College and its divisions of special 
courses and civic affairs. 

At 7:30 p.m., in the Student Center Ballroom, the public is invited 
0 

hear Dr. James Silver of Notre Dame speak on "The Closed Society." 
TheProgram is sponsored by the Forums Committee. Also at 7:30 p.m., 
in Room 206 of the Student Center, Dr. Bita May Hall will lead an o • 
rientation seminar on TCU's Summer Session in France. Anyone interested 

may attend. 

Beginning at 10:45 a.m. tomorrow (Thurs.), the formal Honors Day convo­
cation with Dr. Harry Gideonse as speaker will be the first of several 
sPecial events planned in recognition of academic achievement at TCU. 
Social Science and Future Planning" will be Dr. Gideonse topic when 
b addresses the audience in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Presiding will be 
Dr. Floyd Durham, Honors Week chairman. Members of the University's 
pre-Honors and Honors programs, students named to "Who's Who" and to 
Dean's Honor Lists will be introduced. Scholarship trophies will be 
presentedand announcement made of recipient of the Faculty Recognition 

award.

Dr. Gideonse will participate in a forum starting at 2:30 p.m. in 
Room 205 of the student Center. Recipient of the 1961 Bill of Rights 
Award for distinguished public service in the field of education, he 
will be joined in the discussion by Dr. John Wortham, chairman of the 
economics department. George Henderson 0£ Pampa, Student Honors Cabinet 
member,will preside. 
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HONORSDAY Continued 

Dr. Frank Reuter, associate professor of history and 1967 Honors Pro­
fessor, will be the featured speaker at the 6:30 p.m. Honors Day Banquet, 
to be held in the Student Center. He'll speak on "The Role of the 
historian in the Contemporary World." Recipients of awards of Alpha 
Lambda Delta, Phi Eta Sigma, Phi Beta Kappa and Sigma Xi will be announced, 
and "Senior Scholars" will be presented during the evening. Tickets, 
Priced at $2.06, are available at the information desk in the Student 
Center. 

XXX XXX XXX 

OTHER EVENTS OF TCU/FORT WORTH WEEK ... 

·•.include tomorrow (Thurs.) evening's orientation session on Summer 
School in Spain with Dr. Antonio Rivares speaking on "Masterpieces of 
Spanish Art" in Room 218 of the Student Center. The public is invited 
to th 7 3 e : 0 p.m. program. 

On Friday at 7:30 p.m. in Room 205-6 of the SC, there will be a panel­
forum program on "Challenge to Law and Order." Panelists will include 
Judge J.C. Duvall of the County Court of Criminal Law, Asst. District 
Attorney Jim Morgan and Deputy Chief of Fort Worth Police E. L. Giles. 
open

to the public, the program is sponsored by the government depart­
ment and Pi Sigma Alpha. 

Also scheduled for Friday evening is the TCU Research Foundation Annual 
Awards Banquet with members of the Scientific Advisory Council as guests. 
The Program is by invitation and will be held at Ridglea Country Club. 
Dr. Werner A. Baum, deputy administrator of Environmental Science 
Services Admn. (ESSA), will be the speaker. Walter Humphrey, editor of 
he Fort Worth Press and a member of the Foundation's board of directors 

'y/' I 

ill be master of ceremonies. 

beginning at 8:15 p.m. Friday will be the first of two performances of 
Cosi fan tutte" (Women are like that), the Mozart opera that is being 

staged on campus by Robert Telford of the Wm. Edrington Scott Theatre 
in "modern" dress. curtain time is the same for both the April 26 and 27 
Performances in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Fritz Berens will be musical 
Conductor, and the 1968 version of the work written nearly 200 years ago 
Promises to be colorful and lively with outstanding music. Tickets for 
faculty families and students are free (cost to the public is $2 for 
adults; $1 for students). They may be picked up at the music dept. in 
EdLandreth--or through inter-office mail by calling Ext. 259. 
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CHARTER DAY TO BE OBSERVED APRIL 27 

The second annual Spring Homecoming, planned for Saturday by the TCU 
Alumni Association, will be the official celebration of the University's 
Charter Day. Recognizing the institution's receipt of its first charter 
from the State of Texas in April, 1874, the afternoon's activities will 
begin at 1:30 p.m. in Amon Carter Stadium with the annual Purple-White 
scrimmage. 

The halftime program will include the presentation of the Royal Purple 
Award to Sam P. Woodson Jr. in recognition of extraordinary service 
ana enthusiastic support of TCU and the Alumni Sportsman Award to 
Robert L. Lilly, former Frog athlete who is defensive tackle for the 
Dallas Cowboys. Other events will be included in the ceremony, in 
which Chancellor J.M. Moudy, Alumni Director Clyde Foltz and Alumni 
President Charles Floyd will take part. 

XXX XXX XXX 

UCMSCHAIRMAN TO SPEAK AT CHAPEL 

Dr. Thomas J. Liggett, executive chairman of the world mission division 
Of the United Christian Missionary Society and executive secretary of 
the Latin America department, will be guest speaker for chapel on April 30. 
'I'he Nashville native's first ministry was a mission church in the slums 
Of Lexington, Ky., where he worked while attending Transylvania College. 
Formerly a minister in Buenos Aires, he did doctoral work at Columbia 
and Union Theological Seminary while on furlough in 1951-52. He served 
as President of the Evangelical Seminary in Rio Piedras, Puerto Rico, 
an interdenominational theological school, from 1957 until he assumed 
his current position in 1965. He has been awarded honorary doctoral 
degrees by Culver-Stockton College and Inter-American University of 
Puerto Rico. 

XXX XXX XXX 

FACULTYWOMEN TO HONOR GRADUATES 

invitations to the annual Faculty Woman's tea honoring senior women 
ave been sent to more than 400 coeds who will receive their degrees 

at 1"" h "s • t • 11 " f a May or August commencement. Te pring ime ye ow ete will be 
held April 30 from 3-5 p.m. at the chancellor's home, 2900 Simondale. 
chairman for the event is Mary Charlotte Faris, and Mrs. Glenn Routt 
ls serving as co-chairman. Always a "special" occasion for the senior 
women, this year's event promises to be "extra special" for both the 

onorees and the hostesses. 
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CHAMBERMUSIC CONCERT SET FOR APRIL 30 

A faculty quartet -- featuring Dr. Ralph Guenther, Mrs. Carolyn Rankin, 
Kenneth Schanewerk and Mrs. Harriet Woldt -- will present a concert on 
April 30 in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Beginning at 8:15 p.m., the free 
Piblic event, a part of the 27th annual Fine Arts Festival now in progress, 
Wlll include works of Telemann, Martinu, Dello Joio and Brahms. Two TCU 
students, Margaret Tyson and Richard Pliler, will assist the faculty 
members with a selection by Brahms. The quartet recently presented a 
similar program at Jarvis Christian College. 

XXX XXX XXX 

REVIEWSCONTINUE TO COME 

Dr. James Newcomer's bicentennial study of the works of Maria Edgeworth, 
the almost-forgotten Irish novelist, published by the TCU Press in 1967, 
continues to receive fine reviews. In its March, 1968, issue The South 
CentralBulletin said: "If this brief study contained nothing else, 
0 ne would still appreciate Dr. Newcomer's reappraisal of her most noted 
novel, Castle Rackrent ...... It (this book) merits a place in any Edge-
worth collection." 

the Irish publication, Eire-Ireland, in its spring 1968 issue said: 
All in all the monograph should prove valuable to readers at whatever 

level. The student will find it an excellent critical introduction to 
Maia's novels; the scholar will discover new insights in this book; and 
the critic will have to take another look at the comfortable cliches 
so often involked in discussing her work. The general reader will find 
the book a valuable guide to a fuller appreciation of her achievement 
l.n the novel . "

XXX XXX XXX 

TCU DEBATERS CLOSE WINNING SEASON 

Two freshmen, John Heike of Fort Worth and Ransom Ellis of Springfield, 
Mo., brought the first-place trophy in men's debate home from the recent 
Shreveport, La., competition. cited as the only superior team in that 
ivision, the duo __ newcomers to intercollegiate debate -- competed 

against representatives of 16 other universities from Texas, New Mexico, 
Arkansas and Louisiana in the senior (varsity) debate division of the 

i Kappa Delta-sponsored event. 

the Frog debate squad, none of whom will be lost to graduation, concluded 
the season with the coveted first-place award. The 1967-68 competition 
egan with a third-place win in Murfreesboro, Tenn., and included 22 

meets during the year under the capable direction of Dr. Ben A. Chappell. 
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FULBRIGHT AWARDS, RECOGNITION TO FIVE 

Three TCU seniors, chosen from among 4,058 applicants, have been named 
FUlbright Scholars for foreign study in 1968-69, and two other students 
ave been chosen as alternates. The trio -- Frankie Denton of Houston, 

Susan Ferre of Fort Worth and Allen Pote of Cushing, Okla. -- are the 
first three selected from the University in one year since 1961. Susan 
and Allen, both majoring in church music and both students of Associate 
professor Emmet Smith, are teh fourth and fifth TCU organ students to 
be selected for the distinguished honor within the last decade ... and the 
lrst two from a single department to be named in one year. Susan, 

daughter of Dr. and Mrs. Gus Ferre, will study at the National Conserva­
tory of Music in Paris; while Allen will spend his Fulbright year at 
th

e conservatory in Antwerp, Belgium. The third awardee will concentrate 
Yer efforts on the field of Germanistics at the University of Hamburg. 

Alternates for Fulbright honors are Ellen Marie Weaver of Dallas, an 
English major, and Maurice R. Williams of Fort Worth, graduate student 
ln history (and son-in-law of financial aid director Logan Ware). 

XXX XXX XXX 

U.S. SAVSAVINGS BOND PROGRAM A GOOD WAY TO SA VE 

All f Ch aculty and staff members should have received by now a letter from 
ancellor Moudy describing the U.S. Savings Bond program. Many TCU 

folk are enrolled in the program which provides a 4.15 per cent interest 
on bonds held to maturity. There's also a new U.S. Treasury Savings 
note (Freedom Shares), which pays 4.74 per cent when held to maturity 
Of 4\ years--and when purchased in combination with the Series E Savings 
Bond. 

Harold Atkins of the Business Office has the details and will be glad 
to assist you in making a payroll savings application. 

XXX XXX XXX 

FACULTY-STAFFINVITED TO SPRING FORMAL 

the Association of women Students and the Dance Committee of the Student
Activities Council has extended an invitation to all faculty 

and • F 1 • '!'h staff members to attend the TCU Spring orma , Friday, May 10. 
Thedance will be from 8-12 p.m. at the Western Hills Inn at Hurst. 
ickets are $3 per couple and may be obtained from May 1 through May 10 

at the information desk in the Student Center. 
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FACULTY TRAVELERS MUST GET TAX EXEMPTION FORMS 

Faculty members traveling on official University business -- conventions, 
Professional meetings and such -- must get tax exemption forms if they 
are traveling by plane. The form saves TCU 15 per cent of the fare 
because of the University's exemption from federal excise taxes. 

The business office reports that several recent expense accounts have 
been submitted where the individual did not secure the tax exemption 
form and was personally charged for the ticket, including the 15 per 
cent tax. The University will not reimburse faculty members for federal 
excises taxes paid. So, if you want to avoid paying the tax, obtain 
the form before you travel. The forms are available from the office of 
the vice chancellor for fiscal affairs. 

XXX XXX XXX 

SERVICESORORITY (COLONY) PRAISED FOR GOOD WORKS 

he girls of Gamma Sigma Sigma service sorority (they call it a "colony" 
until it is formally chartered) have reason to be proud. Recently they 
called Mrs. Jean Stum, a first grade teacher at M. G. Ellis Elementary 
School, and were given permission to provide an "Easter Party" for the children. They did so well, Mrs. Stum wrote a letter to the Fort Worth 
Star-Telegram editor praising their good deed. Mrs. Stum wrote she was 
tlred of reading all the bad things about college students and she wanted 
People to know of the good they contribute to our society. 

XXX XXX XXX 

PLACEMENTINTERVIEWS ANNOUNCED 

Placement Bureau Director "Bear" Wolf announces the following companies wi
will have representatives on campus to interview graduating seniors 
in Room 220, Student Center: 

April 25--Washington National Insurance Co.-Business, Arts & Science Majors 
April 26--New York Life Insurance Co.--All Majors 
April 29--John Hancock Mutual Life Insurance Co.--All Majors 
April 30--California-Western States Life Insurance Co.--All Majors 
May 1--Connecticut Mutual Life Insurance Co.--All Majors 

May6, 7, 8--u. s. Navy--All Majors 



FACULTY BULLETIN/7 

YOUNGFROG FAN WRITES LETTER TO CHANCELLOR 

tI
im Diebel, son of Chris D. Diebel who is minister of First Christian 

church in Abilene, things TCU is the "greatest." He decided to put his 
feeli1.ngs on paper: 

"Dear TCU, 

You are the greatest school in the world. I plan to 
go there when I grow up. I am only 11 years old but I 
hope time will fly. I listen to every sports game of 
yours when I can and cut nearly every article about TCU 
out of the newspaper. My bedroom is filled up with stuff 
about TCU. 

Sincerely, 
Tim Diebel" 

responding to his young correspondent, Dr. Moudy replied: 

"Dear Tim: 

That was a very nice letter you sent me. I also hope 
that time will fly so you can soon be a real Horned Frog 
yourself. We like your enthusiasm and we appreciate your 
friendship. 

Study hard and get ready for college. The time will 
come almost before you know it! 

Give my regards to your mother and father. I admire 
them very much. 

Cordially yours, 
J.M. Moudy, Chancellor" 

XXX XXX XXX 

REMINDERON USE OF INTER-OFFICE MAIL 

WhenUsing the University's inter-office mail, remember to_use only the 
brown(kraft) envelopes which can be requ1.s1.t1.oned from Printing and 
Mailing. Occasionally some forget and use the regular TCU white envelopes 

stead.

It
in would also be helpful if you would put your name and/or department 
ad the upper left hand corner of the envelope. Mail is sometimes incorrectly 

dressed and should be returned to the sender. 
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NEW FIFINANCIAL AID PROGRAM FOR NORTH TEXAS STUDENTS 

A new financial aid program for high school seniors who will graduate 
thisis semester from North Texas high schools has been established at 
TCU The program is designed to make it possible for qualified 
students who might otherwise be unable to attend a university for 
financial reasons to enroll in TCU in September. 

The scholarship plan is limited to students who will reside at home 
and commute to the campus for classes and other activities. To be eli

lgible, students must have SAT scores above 1100 and must rank in 
the upper one half of their graduating class. The amount of financial 
aid Will vary and could be up to an amount equal to full tuition, de­
pending on the demonstrated need of the individual. Aid granted will 

e renewable if the student maintains a 3.0 grade average in his TCU 
studies. 

speaking about the plan, Dr. Moudy said, "We believe this new program 
ill make it possible for most of the students from Tarrant and sur­

rounding counties to attend TCU if they have these qualifications. 
Many of our better students have financial problems, and we want this 
new P ible " rogram to help as many as possi e. 

st
udents wishing to apply for financial aid under the new plan should 

write to Logan Ware, director of financial aid. 

XXX XXX XXX 

SATURDAYSPECIAL DAY FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 

Hi
high school students throughout Fort Worth have been invited to come 
to the campus next Saturday as part of the TCU/Fort Worth Week activities. 

student House of Representatives President Drew Sawye~ sent a special 
le tter of welcome to high school student council presidents urging them 
•
0 

Pass word of the special day to their students. A folder highlight­
ing events of the week of particular interest to the students has been 
Prepared and distributed. 

Blockseating will be available for the students at the Purple-White 
football game. Afterward they'll be treated to a reception in the 

Stud • ideent Center Lounge and open houses in residence halls. Also planned 
are • • th t d t b f h C guided tours of the campus wi s u en mem ers o t e Activities 

ouncil Hospitality committee as hosts. 
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FOR SALE: Membership in Ridglea Swimming Pool Assn. Fun for the whole 
family according to Dr. Earl Rankin of education. If interested, call 
him at home: WA 7-5042. 

FOR SALE: Three bedroom home on 3921 Lynncrest Drive--5 minutes from 
the campus by car. Beautiful contemporary interior with beamed ceilings 
and two fireplaces. Price: $24,500. Occupancy date: Aug. 1. Call 
Dr. Earl Rankin at WA 7-5042. 

FOR RENT: Three bedroom home, furnished, available for the summer 
months. Two baths, brick with double garage, fenced backyard, air 
conditioning, located in quiet Wedgemont neighborhood about 10 minutes 
drive from campus. If interested call Ernest Larkin at AX 2-3382. 

XXX XXX XXX 

.@TES ON MOST NOTABLE FOLKS 

k§O BAGGERLY and Mrs. BARBARA WORCESTER of physics hosted members of 
the Fort Worth Astronomical Society and the Optical Society of Texas 
0 n campus last Thursday. Leo discussed II The Puzzle of the Quasars 11 

and Mrs. Worcester conducted a tour of TCU's Ames Observatory. 

RON ENGLE and JERRY MICHEL of sociology presented a paper, 11 Political 
Attitudes and Political Participation in Fort Worth," at recent meetings 
Of the Southwestern Sociological Assn. Jerry was reelected secretary­
treasurer of the organization. 

GREAT NEWS to hear that ELIZABETH SHELBURNE is back at her II campus home 11 

again after several weeks in the hospital with a broken hip. She 
returned last Friday. 

Congratulations to "Grandfather" JOHN KNOWLES, director of church relations. 
Proud parents are Jim and Janie Knowles. The new addition to the family 
ls James Terrell, Jr. Jim, the father, is working on his Ph.D. in 
Physics at TCU. 

VC for External Affairs EARL WALDROP has been named among the Fort Worth 
representatives of the newly formed Girl Scout Consulting Commission of 
Tarrant, Johnson, Hood and Somervell Counties. 

PORTER CROW of educatof education was a recent speaker to members of the Fort 
Orth CPA Auxiliary. 

Philosophy Chairman GUS FERRE was a featured speaker, representing 
Protestant traditions, at the first Joint Protestant-Catholic Emphasis 
week held at White Sands Missile Range, Mar. 30-April 3. Gus joined 
With The Rev. James Gleason, who represented Catholic traditions, in 
a series of four dialogue-seminars on issues facing the modern Christian 
ln the 20th Century. 
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MORE NONOTES ON MOST NOTABLE FOLKS 

Assistant Dean of Men KEN GORDON participated in the annual convention 
Of the Personnel and Guidance Assn. in Detroit recently as recorder 
for a panel on "The Use of Psychological Test." 

BOB TATALBERT, sociology-anthropology chairman, is co-author with Earl 
Brown of TWC of a paper titled "Convergence Trends in Population Age 
st

ructure" which will be read at the annual meeting of the Population 
Assn. of America in Boston April 27th. 

Tenor IRA SCHANTZ of the music department was soloist in performances 
Of Bach's "St. Matthew Passion" the week before Easter at First Pres­
byterian Church, Midland; with the combined choirs of Highland Park 
Presbyterian, Preston Hollow Presbyterian and Northhaven Methodist 
Churches in Dallas; and with the orchestra and chorale of the Uni­
versity of North Carolina in Chapel Hill, N. C. On Easter Sunday he 
was soloist at Highland Park Methodist Church in Dallas. 

Music Chairman MICHAEL WINESANKER served as adjudicator recently for the MICHAEL WINESANKER · · 
th Dallas Music Teachers Assn., rating young pianists at a session 

held at El Centro College. 

A. L. KING, assasst. prof. of history, is author of an article, "The 

Emergence of a Fire-Eater: Louis I. Wigfall," published in the Spring, 
968 issue of Louisiana Studies. 

Computer Center Director ALEX HOFFMAN represented TCU this week at the 4
th annual ORAU Spring conference at Oak Ridge. The conference was 

Planned to give Oak Ridge associated universities, of which TCU is a 
member, an up-to-date picture of research and educational opportunities 
available to TCU faculty and students. 

CLIFF VENIER and MANNYand MANNY REINECKE of chemistry journeyed to San Francisco 
or the spring meeting of the American Chemical Society recently. 

Chemistry Chairman BILL SMITH gave an invited lecture to students and 
faculty of the Midwestern university chemistry department. 

DEAN BRIGHAM, TCUTCU director of living endowment, was guest speaker at 
CentralChristian Church in Waco last Sunday and will speak at First 

Chr • • • • • h Ed t. istian in Lufkin April 28, Christian Higher uca ion Sunday. 

MARGUERITESLATER, principal of Starpoint School, was in New York last 
weekto attend the convention of the council of Exceptional Children. 

The CEc established this year a new division for children with learning 
disabilities. Formerly they had dealt only with the blind, deaf, etc. 

e council will hold its convention in Fort Worth next March, 1969. 
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STILL MORE NOTES ON NOTABLE FOLKS 

Busy folk in the biology department: STEVE LARSEN presented his 
tesearch finding on "Fatty Acid Composition of Selected Staphy­
½,occus aureaus strains" to the Texas branch of American Society 
for Microbiology at College Station recently. BOB PARKER and 
ROSEMARIE SYNEK attended sessions of the chemistry symposium at 
the Southwest Center for Advanced Studies near Dallas, Mar. 22-23. 

WILLISHEWATT, who will move from his biology chairmanship to full-time 
teaching and research in Sept., was honored at the 17th Fort Worth 
Regional Science Fair in March by having an annual high school science 
teacher award named for him. The Science Fair Committee and Board of 
Directors named the award the "Willis G. Hewatt Teacher Award." It 
wi11 be given annually to the outstanding science teacher for the year. 
The first recipient was a TCU alumnus, Flavin Arseneau of Arlington 
heights High School. Willis has been "Director" of the Science Fair 

0 r 17 years. 

Geology Chairman ART EHLMAN served as co-chairman of the Mineralogy 
Technical Session at the recent Southcentral Geological Society of 
American meeting in Dallas. Senior student Rodney Ewing reported on 
research for his honors thesis at the same session. 

STANLEYBLOCK of business has been chosen one of ten professors from 
over the country to receive a faculty fellowship this summer at the 
school of Mortgage Banking to be held on the Chicago campus of North­

western Univ. The fellowships are sponsored by the Mortgage Bankers 
Assn. of America and its Research and Educational Trust Fund. 

On April 6, members of the foreign language department administered the 
American Assn. of Teachers of Spanish and Portuguese competitive exam­
inations to outstanding students of Spanish in the Fort Worth area. 
JOHN HAMHAMMOND, dept. chairman, and EDWARD BELL of foreign languages 
were in charge of the exams which were taken by some 50 students in 
TCU's foreign language laboratory. 

Representing TCU at the annual regional Texas-Louisiana Danforth 
conference in Houston April 5-7 were these TCU Danforth "couples:" 
the JERRY MICHELS, KEITH TURKETTS, JEFF HORNS and Mrs. MARYELLEN WIBLE. 

bean Wible was "minding the store." The Horns were named chairmen­
elect for the 1970 regional program. 

JAN WARD of artof art gave an orientation on French art last week for students 
planning to make TCU's summer tour to Univ. of Nantes, France. 
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STILL MORE NOTES ON NOTABLES 

Chancellor JIM MOUDY was in Austin the first week of April attending 
a round of meetings: Assn. of Texas Colleges and Universities, 
Texas Council of Church-Related Colleges and Universities--he's 
president, Texas Foundation of Voluntary Supported Colleges and 
Universities, and the Coordinating Board of the Texas Commission on 
Higher Education of which the Chancellor is on the Advisory Committee 
on Federal Programs. Upon returning home he spoke at the American 
Airlines Administration Executives meeting at Inn of Six Flags on 
"Toward a Definition of Poverty." And this is just a partial listing. 

BILL BAIRD, professor of New Testament at Brite, will be speaking 
at the State Assembly of the Texas Association of Christian Churches 
next week. He'll discuss "New Understandings of the Bible" and 
"New Ministries." Asst. Dean of Brite BILL TUCKER was a member of 
the assembly program committee. 

C.J. (CHUCK) ISOLINE of art attended "Prof '68, 11 a professional con­
ference of art directors of Dallas and commercial art professors from 
a four state area. About 10 colleges and universities participated. 
Chuck also journeyed to Everman recently to talk with high school 
students interested in art careers. 


